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Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.


“                  ended:
3.24 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Joe Kean - in the Chair

Councillors Howard Balkind, Adrian Brocklehurst (Vice chair), 
Lyn Bramer-Kelly, Janice Heywood, Christine Hudson, Jim King, 

Nicky Turner, George Wilson and Ronnie Wilson
Co-opted Members: Sharon Brearley, Margaret Dixon, Harold Kershner and Jim Wheelton
OFFICERS:
Mike McHugh
-
Democratic Services
INVITEES:
Richard Freeman
}
NHS Salford



Lindsay Bowes
}



Ben Atkins

-
Salford Local Dental Committee
1. PERSONALISATION UPDATE
RESOLVED:
THAT update reports in respect of this matter be presented at future meetings of this Committee.

2. APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Marian Wilson. 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.

4. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 22 June, 2011, were approved as a correct record.

5. MATTERS ARISING
There were no matters arising.
6. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
There were no questions from members of the public.

7. AVAILABILITY OF NHS DENTISTS
Richard Freeman, Lindsay Bowes and Ben Atkins addressed the Committee in respect of ongoing work which was being undertaken to increase the availability of NHS dentists in Salford, as follows -
Increasing access to services 

· An additional £1.1 million had been invested this year in two new dental practices, one in Little Hulton and one in Broughton, with anticipated opening dates of September 2011. This would increase access to services for an estimated 11,000 people.  

· 2,400 additional new patients had been able to see an NHS Dentist during 2010/11, bringing the total number of patients accessing NHS Dental Services to 145,000.  Salford PCT were one of only three PCTs in the North West which had been able to achieve its target activity levels.
· Salford PCT had increased the number of urgent access slots from zero to 60 appointments per week, across a number of practices in Salford offering urgent access to patients who were in pain and had struggled to see a dentist.
· NHS Branding was now placed in all practices, helping patient to identify where NHS Dentists were located.
· All Dental services information leaflets had been displayed in Dental Practices, Doctors Surgeries and local libraries.
· The Salford PCT had introduced a Dental Access Helpline enabling patients to make an emergency appointment if they had trouble locating a Dental Practice or they needed to be seen urgently due to pain.

Reducing prevalence and inequalities in dental decay in young children

· Introduced prevention programmes in Children’s Centre settings to improve child oral health, delivering tooth brushing instruction and healthy eating advice to children and their families
· Introduction of ‘Delivering Better Oral Health’ toolkit to deliver evidence based oral health messages
· Application of fluoride varnish to those who need it.
· Linking Dental Practices with children’s centres to deliver oral health improvement messages to children, specifically targeting age 3 to 5 year olds, in addition to providing access to dental practices for families who do not currently see a dentist.
· Research being carried out in order to reduce childhood caries for babies aged 1 to 3 years 
· Research being carried out to introduce behavioural interventions aiming to increase parental self efficacy to oral health routines
· Research being carried out into the barriers and facilitators to dental attendance specific to Salford families

The Future

The publication of ‘Equity & Excellence: Liberating the NHS, 2010 proposed the transition of commissioning of primary and secondary care dentistry to the NHS Commissioning Board by 2013.  
During the transitional period there was commitment to work across a Greater Manchester Cluster to ensure that priorities from each PCT Oral Health Strategies were brought together to ensure consistency of approach that would reflect local needs, take into account the changing nature of Department of Health Strategies.  
Early work on the identification of priorities across Greater Manchester included - 
· Continuation of focus on oral health improvement for young children 
· Building on the strengths of oral health promotion by linking messages to general health and well being 
· Target cost effective, evidence based treatment and preventative interventions to those with greatest need
· Ensure continued improvement of access

Members raised a number of questions and comments, including -
-
the new procedures for patients having to complete personal medical information forms on each visit to the dentist.

Lindsay Bowes reported that this process was part of a new pilot scheme being introduced by the Department of Health.


-
details of the charging policies for NHS dentists.


Information was provided to members on the three band charges and the services provided in each band
-
new ways of working which meant that timescales for ‘former six month and annual check-ups’ were now extended up to two years.

-
the reasons for the choice of location for the two new dental practices in Little Hulton and Broughton 


-
a request for details of the number of people not attending for dental treatment owing to dental phobia.
Lindsay Bowes reported that she would provide national statistics in respect of this matter.

-
a request for details on the way to clean teeth in order to achieve the best results and avoid dental decay 

Ben Atkins reported that teeth should be first flossed, then brushed and finally mouthwash applied.
-
the best type of toothpaste to use in order to avoid tooth decay


Ben Atkins indicated that, as a general rule, toothpastes containing the most fluoride were better for teeth.  

-
the cost and effectiveness of tooth whitening, with members giving examples of celebrities, who had used the treatment.

Ben Atkins reported that, only professionally trained dentists should provide whitening treatments. He also reported that a number of celebrities had undergone treatment for teeth crowning and had not had their teeth whitened.
RESOLVED:
THAT Richard Freeman, Lindsay Bowes and Ben Atkins be thanked for their attendance at the meeting and for their interesting and informative presentation.
8. ROTA VISITS UPDATE
Councillor Ronnie Wilson reported that he and Jim Wheelton had visited St. George’s in June, 2011, and had found there to be no concerns.

RESOLVED:
THAT the updated schedule of Rota Visits be circulated to members of the committee.

9. FORWARD PLAN
RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that there were no issues on the forward plan relevant to this scrutiny committee.

10. WORK PROGRAMME
RESOLVED:
THAT the work programme be noted.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There were no items of any other business.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting was to be held on Wednesday 28 September, 2011, at 2.00pm; and that confirmation of the venue for the meeting be provided to Members at the earliest convenience.
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